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MEETING MINUTES / 20 SEPTEMBER 2016
ATTENDANCE: 

Present: Sarg, Farley, Armbruster, Baldwin, Bradley, Coons, Hampton, McMullen, Newman, Newstadt, Seppala, Showell, and Smith     86.63%
Absences: Carroll, Lardizzone  
Guests: Pat Cerchio-Vieira (First State Women Warriors), Vivian Starnes (DAV Auxiliary), Al Rose (DelVets Post 2), Carlos Robinson (VA Veterans Experience)  
PRESENTATIONS:

Commission thanked the Delaware State Housing Authority, and Director Ben Addi, for their $1580.00 DVTF donation

Commission accepted a DVTF donation from the Fleet Reserve Association
CHAIRMAN’S OPENING REMARKS:
During moment of silence, acknowledged 9-11 attacks from 15 years ago and respect for the passing of Commissioner Jim Thompson
Discussed plaque presented to the Commission, from Treatment Court Judge Witham, for outstanding service to Veterans

MEETING MINUTES: 

Commissioner Bradley made the motion and Commissioner Showell seconded for approval. 
ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS:
Wilmington VAMC- Jim Coty, Public Affairs Officer:
The following notes are from Mr. Coty’s email:
A- Wilmington VAMC is launching Direct Scheduling for Audiology and Eye Clinics starting October 3, 2016:

1. Intent is to decrease demand on PC just to get consult to specialty clinic for routine care but the payoff is really the ease of making appointments from the viewpoint of the patient.

2. Vested patients can connect directly with the clinic to make an appointment without  going through PC (commensurate with  private sector) 

3. Patients will be able to make appointments directly with the clinic in person or with a simple phone call 

4. Any patient with  identified  medical problems determined  at the time of their exam will still have their medical care coordinated back with PC

B- Flu Clinic Vaccinations are available at the CBOCs and at the main medical center beginning Sept. 19, 2016.  A letter was sent to all enrolled Veterans with times and locations for the clinic.  The VA highly encourages Veterans to get all of their vaccination.

C- Sussex County CBOC construction continues with anticipated move date being in Jan. or Feb. 2017.  The contractor has poured the slab.

D- Sept. 19th is the Veteran Town Hall Meeting in Lewes, DE.  Turnout is expected to be good but may be impacted by the weather.  Advertising announcing the event was published in the Delaware State News, Delaware Coast Press, and Cape Gazette.  The next Town Hall is planned for November 14, 2016 to be held in Dover.  Awaiting confirmation on location from Levy Court Building.

Delaware Veterans Home (DVH) – Bill Peterson, Director: 
Residents – 123 / Waiting List – 136
The Gold suite will be absorbed in the Red suite during renovations

Hiring concerns remain and lower salaries (compared to civilian sector) are a primary issue

VA Survey is complete, three recommendations found (food issues and bed length). There were no citations

The home will make arrangements for new Commissioner identification cards

Requested Commissioner support on requesting U.S. Senator sponsorship on Senate Bill 3198, Adult Day Care

Home of the Brave, Director Jessica Finan: 

Residents
- 14 males

- 5 females/3 children

Lunch With a Purpose (women only) fundraiser raised $7K 
Discovery Financial donated $25K toward mortgage

Mispillion Brewery Cornhole Tournament 22 October, $25 per team
DOL – Veteran Employment and Training Service, State Director, Dave Rich,                                      

Not present
PUBLIC COMMENTS:

First State Women Warriors, Pat Cerchio-Vieira
During last meeting honored women Airmen, specifically those in aviation
Requested the Commission nominate Liz Byers-Jiron for the Delaware Women’s Hall of Fame 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Bear Veterans Memorial Cemetery, Commissioner Armbruster:

Interments - 74
Head Groundskeeper, Ed Lyons retires 30 September
Millsboro Veterans Memorial Cemetery, Commissioner Corsa: 

Interments - 25
Commissioner needed as a cemetery liaison (Replacing Commissioner Corsa)
Health and Human Services, Commissioner Corsa:

Nothing to report
Legislative Affairs, Commissioner McMullen
Still soliciting items for legislation
Chairman Sarg discussed expansion to Military Child Identifier legislation 

Commemorative Affairs, Commissioner Showell

Bridge Ceremony scheduled for 11 November/1030
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS:
Commissioner McMullen (AFSA)  
The International Convention was 20 – 24 August, San Antonio
- Organization did not change their name

Attended: 9-11 Memorial, 11 September (Dover AFB) and POW/MIA event, 16 September (Dover AFB) 
Dover AFB Retiree Day is 22 October (see handout)
Commissioner Armbruster (AL)

National Convention was 25 August – 1 September

Committee Member, VA Health Administration focused on selecting items for introduction to U.S. Delegates
Organization is focused on World War I 100 year anniversary, one program involves finding World War I headstones and contributing monies to clean them

Americanism Conference is 26 – 28 September

Commissioner Bradley (AMVETS)

The Auxiliary attended and donated to the Lunch with a Purpose event
Commissioner Smith (DELVETS)
Fall Arts Craft Show is 18 September
Received Four Chaplains, Chaplain Award, for spiritual assistance in the community

Commissioner Lardizzone (DAV) 

Not present
Commissioner Newstadt (JWV) 
Attended VA Veteran Service Officer meeting and Caregiver Support Group begins 27 September
November is Family Caregiver Month

VA Claims Clinic, Philadelphia Benefits Office, 24 September
Commissioner Coons (KWVA)
Due to member attrition, the organization is no longer a department, will consists of two chapters             (Sussex – 1/New Castle – 2)
Commissioner Farley (MCL) 
Prepping for Toys for Tots drive
Provided information table at Delaware Tech, Terry Campus

Briefed Delaware Veteran homeliness at Mental Health Summit

MyVA Community Delaware surveys are being distributed/collected to assess Veterans’ needs
Acknowledged Jim Thompson

Chairman Sarg (MOAA)

The chapter hosted Dan Murray, Director from the National Office

Commissioner Carroll (MOPH) 
Not present
Commissioner Seppala (MOWW) 
Delaware Military Heritage Day, Fort DuPont, 24 September. Will include Delaware State University fly over, Civil War re-enactment, tours, and flag retirement ceremony
Cooch’s Bridge Annual Battlefield Memorial Ceremony was 3 September

Commissioner Newman (VFW)

Current Conflicts Focus Group, Post 3238 (Camden), meets 25 September. Purpose is to share experiences and assistance that’s needed
Date to Change Direction Symposium, Post 3238 (Camden), meets 8 October. Purpose is to learn the five signs of emotional suffering to understand mental health issues

Kim Peters, VA Cannabis Bureau, will discuss lobbying for medical marijuana to treat PTSD. She is a Veteran who didn’t benefit from traditional medications but benefitted from medical marijuana in treating her conditions. The discussion at Post 3238 (Camden) is 25 October

Commissioner Baldwin (VVA)

Nothing to report 
Commissioner Showell (At Large)

Attended Delaware Joining Forces Steering Committee on 1 September, discussed PTSD, and developed mental health action plan

National Conference was 9 – 12 September featured high level military briefers
Plans to meet with Ginny Yelland, Wilmington, VAMC Executive Assistant, to discuss Veteran caregiver concerns
Commissioner Hampton (At Large)

Nothing to report
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S COMMENTS:

DVTF August: Requests 14, Granted 10 (71.4%), Awarded $9434.51and Balance $69,023.00
TERM EXPIRATION:

Hampton 22 February 2017
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Nominations for Chairman and Vice Chairman (CLOSED)
- Vice Chair Farley accepted the Chairman position
- Commissioners McMullen and Showell were Vice Chair nominees, Showell was elected by ballot. Both gave remarks prior to the balloting
Veterans Day Parade (OPEN)

- 12 November / 1000
- Invitations have been sent out

Delaware State University Aviation Program Flyovers at Cemetery Ceremonies (TABLED UNTIL FEBRUARY)
- Will check with Department of State, following new state leadership, on funding aviation fuel

NEW BUSINESS: 
None

ITEMS FOR THE GOOD AND WELFARE OF THE ORGANIZATION:
(Newstadt) Reminded all about the Air Mobility Museum weekend anniversary events, the Delaware Stand Down on 23 September, and provided positive remarks on Vice Farley and Director Kirby’s Mental Health Summit presentations as it also gave positive exposure to the Commission
(Farley) Thanked all for supporting his transition to Chairperson
(Newstadt) Believes the way to gain age diversity within the Commission is to change the meeting time to something conducive with younger Veteran’s work schedules

(Farley) Recommended reviewing during the October Executive Committee By-Lay review

NEXT MEETING:  

Tuesday, 18 October 2016 at 10:00 AM
LOCATION:


Delaware Commission of Veterans Affairs 
PAGE  
1

